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AN ACT
AMENDING SECTIONS 84, 86, 89 AND 97 OF TITLE III, CHATER I, ESTATE TAX OF

THE NATIONAL INTERNAL REVENUE CODE OF 1997, AS AMENDED

EXPLANATORY NOTE

It has been said that there are only two things that are constant in this world, 
death and taxes. And for purposes of estate taxes, these two things occur almost 
simultaneously. Experiencing death in the family is not an easy burden. The number of 
things that need to be settled and the various costs attendant to it further intensify the 
feeling of grief and loss.

The last estate tax amendment was done in 1997 by virtue of Republic Act (RA) 
No. 8424 or the National Internal Revenue Code of 1997. However, after almost two 
decades, the threshold amounts on which the various taxes are based have not been 
adjusted. As inflation keeps rising and the purchasing power of Peso decreasing, the 
amount of taxes being paid by the taxpayers have encroached more on the income of 
ordinary Filipinos resulting to very little take home pay.

This bill intends to lessen the burden on the surviving spouse and heirs of a 
decedent in settling their estate tax liabilities. The threshold amount of P200,000 in net 
estate liable to estate taxes as well the allowable deductions for medical expenses, 
funeral expenses, standard deduction and value of family home no longer represents 
their present actual value. By increasing the value of the estate tax exemption and other 
allowable deductions, we are giving the surviving spouse and heirs of the decedent the 
opportunity to enjoy more the fruits of labor of their deceased loved ones. Moreover, in 
case of sudden death in the family, rich and affluent individuals are able to minimize 
their estate taxes by having availed estate tax planning in advance. However, poor and 
middle-income families are not able to avail such intricate and costly plan, thus, bearing 
the burden of paying such tax. Increasing the exemptions and deductions for estate tax 
purposes would also ensure that the administrative cost of collecting estate taxes be 
more efficient.

In view of the foregoing, the immediate passage of this bill is earnestly sought.
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